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	The nineteenth meeting of The University of Toledo Board of Trustees was held on Wednesday, September 3, 2008 in the Dana Conference Center, Henry Room.  Chairman Stansley called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.  Joan Stasa, Assistant to the President for Board Affairs, recorded the minutes.  
The following Board members were in attendance:

Carroll L. Ashley

Thomas E. Brady

C. William Fall

Susan E. Gilmore

David G. Huey

S. Amjad Hussain

William C. Koester

Richard B. McQuade, Jr.

Susan Farrell Palmer

Olivia K. Summons

John S. Szuch

Richard B. Stansley, Jr.

Cynthia B. Thompson

The following Board member was absent:

Marvin K. Himmelein

A quorum of the Board was constituted.

The following individuals were also in attendance:

Jeffrey P. Gold, Executive VP and Provost Health Affairs, Dean COM

Rosemary Haggett, Provost and Executive VP for Academic Affairs

Lloyd A. Jacobs, President

Tobin Klinger, Senior Director of University Communications

Jacqueline Layng, Special Assistant to the Provost, Associate Professor
   Communications

William Logie, VP Human Resources and Campus Safety

William McMillen, Chief of Staff and VP Governmental Relations

Dan Miller, UT Photographer

Steve Nobil, Attorney General Appointed Outside Counsel

Michael O’Brien, Executive Director of Intercollegiate Athletics

Pete Papadimos, VP and General Counsel

Scott Scarborough, Senior VP for Finance and Administration

Matt Schroeder, Director of Business Enterprises

Vern Snyder, VP Institutional Advancement

Joan Stasa, Assistant to the President for Board Affairs

Kevin West, Director Faculty Labor Relations

Chairman Stansley requested a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss the employment of a public employee and to review negotiations.  The motion was received, seconded and approved by the Board members present.  A roll call vote was taken:  Mr. Ashley, yes; Dr. Brady, yes; Mr. Fall, yes; Ms. Gilmore, yes; Mr. Huey, yes; Dr. Hussain, yes; Mr. Koester, yes; Judge McQuade, yes; Ms. Palmer, yes; Ms. Summons, yes; Mr. Szuch, yes; Mr. Stansley, yes; and, Ms. Thompson, yes.  After discussions, the Board voted to exit Executive Session.

Chairman Stansley requested a motion to ratify the tentative agreement with the UT Chapter of the American Association of University Professors (AAUP).  A motion was received, seconded and unanimously approved by all Board members present.  

President Jacobs thanked the UT negotiating team, AAUP leadership, AAUP negotiating team and the faculty at large for bargaining in good faith and building relationships with the administration.  He further stated that all this is reflected in an excellent tentative agreement.  
Chairman Stansley also expressed his gratitude and thanks to everyone involved in reaching this tentative agreement.

Under the terms of the contract, which would expire June 30, 2011, faculty members would receive a 3% across-the-board increase retroactive to July 1, 2007, with incremental across-the-board increases each subsequent year.  Additionally, dollars would be allocated for merit-based distribution.  A 2% increase would also take effect January 1, 2009, to offset an anticipated increase in health care costs.  The membership of the AAUP is expected to vote on the agreement some time this month.
There being no further business before the Board, Chairman Stansley adjourned the meeting at 12:45 p.m.
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